
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Providing students of all faiths an opportunity to receive an outstanding education.

 
 

Foundation for the Advancement 
of  Catholic Schools 

www.facshartford.org                                                                                                                                            Annual Report  - Summer 2023 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazed.  Inspired.  Grateful.  That’s how we felt after the 23rd Annual St. Patrick’s Day    
Breakfast.  We were thrilled to be able to celebrate our Catholic school students in-
person this year at the Hartford Marriott Downtown on St. Patrick’s Day morning.  It was 
a festive celebration hosted by Emcee and WFSB Anchor Irene O’Connor.   

We were honored that The Most Reverend Henry J. Mansell, D.D. welcomed our guests 
with the opening prayer along with greetings from Governor Ned Lamont and Mayor 
Luke Bronin  on behalf of the State of Connecticut and City of Hartford.  Brianna W., class 
of 2024 FACS recipient and selected essayist was our student guest speaker.  Brianna 

shared the following in her essay: “The various benefits of a Catholic education, such as the faithful                 
environment, have greatly impacted  students’ lives.  ‘As we let our own light shine, we unconsciously give  
other people permission to do the same,’ was once stated by Nelson Mandela.  I learned how to share my light 
with the world as a result of the contributions from my Catholic education.  Simultaneously, my school has    
inspired me to help guide others to discover their spark, talents, and passions.  Therefore, the Foundation for 
the Advancement of Catholic Schools has given multiple students a brighter future, filled with hope and       
purpose.”  Brianna is certainly a bright light.   

Guest Speaker Staff Sgt. (Ret.) Johnny “Joey” Jones was a very engaging and moving speaker with such an     
inspirational message.   He shared his mindset for overcoming adversity, finding a positive perspective, leaning 
on those around us and finding strength in oneself.    Rev. Michael J. Dolan delivered a heartfelt closing prayer. 

The net proceeds from this event provide four-year renewable scholarships to Archdiocesan elementary and 
high school students.  Every year, FACS looks to increase the number of awards and reach even more             
students like Brianna W.  We hope to see you at this great event next year!  

Brianna W.,       
Student Speaker 



 

 

 

Greetings FACS Friends, 
 

Today our world is experiencing all types of change 
and “new normals”.  Change can be invigorating and       
positive, or it can be unsettling and frightening.   

We are experiencing change in our Archdiocese.  This 
includes parish and school consolidations, re-
assignment of pastors and the announcement and     
upcoming installation of a new Archbishop.   

Change ushers in new possibilities, it may reinvigorate people and it may 
raise cautious optimism in others.  While change is evolutionary, it does 
draw upon the strength of individuals and organizations whose steady, 
consistent and trustworthy approach to their interactions with others    
remains paramount.  These individuals and organizations embraced change 
while maintaining their commitments to those they serve.   

The Foundation for the Advancement of Catholic Schools remains strong 
and committed to assisting children attending the Catholic schools in the 
Archdiocese of Hartford so they may receive an exceptional faith-based 
educational experience. For forty years, since 1983, FACS has been a   
steadfast presence in the Archdiocese of Hartford and in its commitment 
to assist financially needy young men and women who desire a Catholic 
school education.   

FACS is an independent federal tax-exempt non-profit.  We have a strong, 
dedicated Board of Trustees and Staff who work tirelessly to benefit those 
children and families who seek the solid foundation and extraordinary    
education provided by Catholic schools.  We are proud to be in partnership 
with donors like you who believe in us and expect us to remain consistent 
in our mission and our actions.   

Together, with your support, we will continue to provide our beloved     
children with an excellent Catholic education, rich in our faith, to better       

embrace, adopt, and harness the 
positive changes they will           
experience during their lives and 
resist negative influences.  Thank 
you for your continued generosity.  
 

Sincerely,  

 

Board of Trustees 
 
 

Chair and President:   Brian A. Giantonio, Esq. 

Vice President:  Charles E. Hunt 

Treasurer:  Patricia A. Teufel 

Secretary:  Nancy M. Palmisano 
 

 

 

Trustees 

Manuel N. Astiasaran 

Kevin P. Brady 

Matthew A. Byrne 

Kevin J. Carroll 

Douglas E. Coté 

Rev. Daniel G. Keefe 

Andrew S. Knott, Esq.   

Rev. Ryan M. Lerner 

Jane I. Milas, Esq. 

Paula Fahy Ostop 

John J. Patrick 

 Rev. Jeffrey V. Romans 

Anita L. Schepker, Esq. 

John C. Shea 

Mark C. Sinatro 

Rev. Michael Whyte 
 

 

Emeritus Trustees 

Francis W. Busch 

Maureen E. Kerrigan 

Robert J. Lane 

Irene S. Melasky 

Ronald J. Meoni 

James A. Pettit 

Msgr. David M. Walker 

 

Executive Director  

Cynthia Basil Howard 

Assistant Director  

Marie M. Dussault 

Associate Director 

Laurie K. Schock 
 
 
 
 

Contact Information 
Cynthia Basil Howard    

 860-325-5096 
cbhoward@facshartford.org 

 
 
 
 

Foundation for the  
Advancement of Catholic Schools  

92 Hopmeadow St., Weatogue, CT  06089 
 

Tel.:  860-325-5096 Fax:  860-325-5098 
Website:  facshartford.org 
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Would you like to know how you can leave a lasting legacy and save on your tax bill this year?    
It’s easy.   
 

Buy low, give high. 
For a bigger tax break, give appreciated stock.  You will receive a charitable deduction based on 
the fair market value on the date the stock is transferred to us, and you’ll completely avoid 
capital gains tax.  So give smart, give stock. 
 

Max out your charitable deduction. 
You can deduct up to 50 percent of your adjusted gross income when you make gifts of cash and 
up to 30 percent for gifts of property.   
 

Make the gift that pays you back.   
If you establish a charitable remainder trust and transfer assets to the trust before December 31, 
you will be eligible for a charitable income tax deduction this year.  You also remove these assets 
from your estate, which can lower estate and inheritance tax.  
 
Contact us to learn more about these and other giving opportunities: 
 
 Make a gift through your will or trust 
 Give life insurance you no longer need 
 Donate appreciated stock and save on taxes 
 Consider a gift of real estate 
 Make a gift that gives you fixed payments for life 
 Make a gift that protects your assets 
 

www.facshartford.plannedgiving.org  
 

  Cynthia Basil Howard 
 Executive Director 
 860-325-5096 
 cbhoward@facshartford.org 

There 
 

 

There are simple 

ways anyone can 

make a difference. 
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Archbishop's Fund                                          
Elementary and High School                                                                                       

Bank of America Fund 

Minnie F. Bartolucci Fund 

Jo and Gus Berkes Fund 

The Samuel and Louise                  
Bruttomesso Family Fund 

David T. Chase Fund 

Reverend Henry P. Cody  

Michele and Donald D’Amour Fund               
Elementary and High School 

Dynia Endowed Fund 

FACS General Fund 

Joe Freebairn Fund 

Greater Hartford Elementary Schools 
Fund 

Hartford Endowed Fund 

Hartford Hope Fund 

Hartford Hope RH Fund 

Hartford Inner-City Fund 

Archbishop Henry J. Mansell Fund 

St. Mary Fund                                     
Elementary and High School 

Maximilian E. and Marion O.          
Hoffman Foundation, Inc. Fund                 
Elementary and High School 

Kalat Family—FACS Grant 

Knights of Columbus Building          
Association of Hartford, Inc. Fund 

Patrick Latina Fund 

Lyon’s Fund 

Leslie Jayne Meoni Fund 

Most Rev. Daniel A. Cronin Fund 

Pope John Paul II Fund 

Albert Prill, Jr. and Mary R. Prill Fund 

Bishop Peter A. Rosazza Fund                      
Elementary and High School                    

Thomas and Anne Sarubbi Fund 

St. Timothy Middle School Fund 

Andrew M. Sullivan, Jr. Scholarship 

Antonio and Luisa Supino Fund 

Bruce Torrell Fund 

Salvatore Robert Verrillo Fund 

Waterbury Fund 

Roberta and Bruce Wilson Fund 
 

 

FACS Scholarships and Grants were awarded from the following funds:   

Scholarships awarded to Catholic Elementary School Students  - 258 

Scholarships awarded to High School Students - 89 

Scholarships awarded to College - Bound Seniors - 2 

  Scholarships - 349         Grants - on-going, to be finalized 

Grand Total of Scholarship and Grant Awards:  $440,324.00 

* 

2023-2024 

FACS SCHOLARSHIPS AND GRANTS 
$440,324.00 
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A Big THANK YOU to our Annual St. Patrick’s Day Breakfast 

SPONSORS!  On behalf of the Board of Trustees and staff of the 
Foundation for the  Advancement of Catholic Schools, we thank you 
for your support of the 23rd Annual St. Patrick’s Day Breakfast and 
for your commitment to our Foundation.  We exist because of caring 
people like you.  Thank you for being a part of our community and 
changing so many lives.   

Partner Sponsor 

Trinity Health of New England 

Wealth Preservation Partners 

Presenting Sponsor 

Knights of Columbus 

The Tomasso Family 

USA Hauling 

Corporate Sponsor 

The Carey Family 

Highland Park Families Foundation 

Reid & Riege, P.C. 

Webster Private Bank 

Benefactor Sponsor 

Avery Heights 

Carmon Funeral Homes 

Chase Enterprises 

The Cotѐ Family 

East Catholic High School 

The Giantonio Family 

The Howard and Basil Families 

Friends of Charlie Hunt 

Klingman Law, LLC 

Knott & Knott, LLC 

M&T Bank 

Marcum Wealth Management, LLC 

Nicola Yester  

Northwest Catholic High School 

Nancy and Paul Palmisano 

Rose Hill Memorial Park 

Anita L. and James Schepker 

St. Mary’s Parish and  School, Simsbury 

St. Paul Catholic High School 

TD Bank 

Patricia A. Teufel and Thomas Driscoll 

Yale New Haven Health 

Leadership Council 

Fiducient Advisors 

National Investment Services, Inc.  

Gregory and Catherine Oneglia 

Attorney Jacqueline Reardon 

Full Page Ad 

Albertus Magnus College 

The Cotѐ Family 

D’Ambrosio Ecclesiastic Art Studios, Inc. 

Rose Hill Memorial Park 

Half Page Ad 

Carmon Funeral Homes 

Nicola Yester  

University of St. Joseph 

Quarter Page Ad 

Thomas Bozek 

Congresswoman Rosa DeLauro 

Elena-Lee Ritoli Orthodontics 

Leprechaun Sponsor 

Patricia Anderson 

Evelyn Benoit 

Judith Bigda 

Roland and Kathleen Bishop 

Patrick and Brenda Bourne 

Thomas Bozek 

John Cassidy 

James Connor 

Corpus Christi School, Wethersfield 

James and Mary Cronin 

Richard Dighello 

Thomas A. Gugliotti, Esq. 

Thomas and Marilyn Lenihan 

Dr. William MacDonnell 

The McAuley 

Paula and Chris Ostop 

Edward and Carol A. Peltier 

Deb Puorro, FML 

Attorney Jacqueline Reardon 

Marianne and Robert Sawicki 

Joe and Gail Stafford 

Andrew J. Sullivan Family 

Colleen Gracey 

Michael Sullivan 

Patrick Sullivan 

Kara Zdrojeski 

Amber Tucker, FML 

University of St. Joseph 

Whittlesey 

Donations 

Rev. James Aherne 

John A. Brunalli 

Richard B. Carroll and Barbara A. Roach 

D’Ambrosio Ecclesiastical Arts 

Rosa Gatti 

Thomas A. Gugliotti, Esq. 

Marie S. Gustin, Ph.D. 

Holy Trinity School, Wallingford 

Sheila Laing 

Archbishop Emeritus Henry J. Mansell 

Wayne and Betty McCormack 

John and Nancy Mulcahy 

John Mulrain II 

Rev. Edmund Nadolny 

Michael and Debra Riley 

Louise Motto Setaro 

University of St. Joseph 
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Meet some of our current FACS high school scholars and discover their stories 

Samuel P. —Northwest Catholic High School 
  

What do you plan to do once you graduate from Northwest Catholic High School?  
After graduating from Northwest Catholic High School I will be attending the University 
of Scranton, a Jesuit university in Pennsylvania.  
 

If attending college, what do you plan to study in college and what is your dream     
career after college?  At the University of Scranton, I was invited to join the Special     
Jesuit Liberal Arts Honors Program and I will be a member of the varsity swim team.   At  
Scranton, I plan on majoring in both Environmental Science and Philosophy.  After    

graduating, I’m interested in becoming a Jesuit volunteer and traveling somewhere helping those who need it 
the most.  After that my dream job is either to become a teacher or to work in environmental sustainability.    
 

What blessings have you received from your Catholic school education and how have those blessings 
helped you?  I have received many blessings from my 13 years of Catholic school education.  I think that the 
most important blessings I have received are the ability to learn more about my faith while also deepening it 
and becoming a better Catholic.  I have also been able to go on life changing experiences such as the Kairos 
retreat run by Northwest Catholic’s Campus Ministry and the trip my Honors Institute for Leadership & Learn-
ing class took to Washington D.C.  Furthermore, I have greatly appreciated the ability to go to school with the 
same handful of individuals from kindergarten to our senior year of high school which was very special.   
 

Is there a teacher that has inspired you or helped you with your academic career?  How?  My high school 
religion teacher and campus minister Mr. Christopher Haddad has definitely had a great impact on my        
education.  Mr. Haddad helped me recognize what I am really passionate about, which is serving others.  The 
programs that Mr. Haddad has run through Campus Ministry, such as regularly volunteering at the Hartford 
Catholic Worker or the Kairos retreats, have helped shine a light on what is important in my life.   
 

What will you miss most about your school?   Most of all I will miss the school spirit of Northwest Catholic.  
Some of my fondest memories are cheering on my fellow classmates at basketball or football games, or my 
teammates at swim meets.  I will also miss the ability to get to know my entire grade and be able to develop 
strong connections with teachers around the building.   

Zola C.—St. Paul Catholic High School 

What do you plan to do once you graduate from St. Paul Catholic High School?  I am a 
student athlete.  I play both volleyball and basketball.  I plan on continuing my             
basketball career and hope to play at the collegiate level.  I will go to a university that 
has a good reputation for both basketball and academics.  I value my academics and also 
want to excel in college as well as my athletics.   
 

If attending college, what do you plan to study in college and what is your dream     
career after college?  I want to earn a medical degree and pursue an ambitious career 

after college.  My dream career after college is to become an oncologist, a doctor who specializes in the     
diagnosis and treatment of cancer.  I want to help people with cancer, mentally and  physically.  I knew many 
people who had cancer and some who died because of it.  My father was  diagnosed and succumbed to  
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cancer after a 7 year battle.  That is where my drive comes from.  You need a bachelor’s degree and        
several years in medical school.  Courses I would take in college include psychology, anatomy, and bio-
chemistry.  I believe I can do it with the education and perseverance I have learned from attending St. Paul 
Catholic High School.   

What blessings have you received from your Catholic school education and how have those blessings 
helped you?  I have been blessed just to be able to go to St. Paul’s.  My whole time as a student has been 
wonderful.  The teaching style is excellent and informative.  The community is very supportive.  I have   
received blessings  such as learning the St. Paul core values.  One of the most important values to me is 
service.  I have learned to help others over myself because of St. Paul’s ethics.  Service is very  important 
and will help me in the future when attending college or applying for a job.   
 

Is there a teacher that has inspired you or helped you with your academic career?  How?  A teacher that 
has helped me at St. Paul is Mrs. Kromidas, my English teacher.  She helped me to assess my writing and 
understand grammar.  This will help me in the future,  no matter where I go.  It will help me with job      
interviews, resumes, and papers in the future.  I am grateful for her teaching and for helping me             
understand my work.  She inspires me to do the best I can.   
 

What will you miss most about your school?   One thing I will miss most about my school is all the people 
who will go through the journey with me.  My classmates and friends support each other through our high 
school careers, academically and athletically.  I am thankful I am in such a wonderful group that is like   
family.  I would also like to thank FACS for giving me the opportunity to attend St. Paul and become the 
best person I can be.   
 

 

Jade C. —East Catholic High School 
  

What do you plan to do once you graduate from East Catholic High School?            
Proceeding to follow my dream career path, after graduating high school, I plan to 
attend the University of New Haven.    
 

If attending college, what do you plan to study in college and what is your dream   
career after college?  By attending the University of New Haven,  I plan to study        
Forensic Science with the end goal of either becoming a crime scene investigator or a 

detective further on in my career path.    
 

What blessings have you received from your Catholic school education and how have those blessings 
helped you?  I believe my Catholic school education has brought me an abundance of blessings.  Allowing 
students, like myself, to broaden their opportunities academically to further their studies with discipline, 
study habits and a better understanding of religion in the real world.   
 

Is there a teacher that has inspired you or helped you with your academic career?  How?  There are two 
teachers who I believe have helped me in my academic career since attending Catholic school.  Both    
teachers have helped me further my interest in the subject of science as well as enhanced my abilities 
studying the subject.  These two teachers include Mr. James Robert as well as Mr. Noah Leonard.  
 

What will you miss most about your school?   From the last four years of my experience at East Catholic 
High School, I believe the thing I will miss the most about school is the sense of community.  I loved       
having a community of teachers who I could rely on to help me in a time of need.  No matter what, they 
welcomed me with open arms and ears to hear whatever I needed help with and give me their best       
educated opinion on it.                WE WISH ALL OF OUR OUTSTANDING FACS RECIPIENTS THE BEST! 
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On June 12, 2023, newly ordained Deacon 
Keith Griffin blessed the FACS office.  We 
were thrilled to congratulate Deacon 
Griffin in person and be his first office 
blessing.  We are grateful to Deacon Griffin 
and may God’s blessing be with him as he 
begins his ministry.   

Executive Director, Cynthia Basil Howard,   
Annual St. Patrick’s Day Emcee and WFSB  
Anchor, Irene O’Connor and The Mulcahy 
Academy  step dancers joined Kara Sundlan 
and Scot Haney  on WFSB’s Great Day       
Connecticut prior to the 23rd Annual St.    
Patrick’s Day Breakfast.   

A letter from a FACS recipient’s parent… 

Dear FACS,  

I am writing to express my deepest gratitude for the scholarship funds bestowed upon my family this  

upcoming school year.   
 

My daughter was overjoyed to learn about the scholarship and is incredibly appreciative of your faith in 
her academic capabilities.  This recognition of her hard work and dedication will not only ease the       

financial strain but also help her finish her last year at her school.   
 

Currently, due to an unexpected turn of events, I find myself unemployed and the financial challenges 
are understandably magnified.  As a single parent, I am doing everything in my capacity to ensure that 

all three of my daughters receive a quality education and are not hampered by financial constraints.   
 

I am sincerely grateful for the support you have already provided.  Your committee’s commitment to   
fostering educational development is truly admirable, and we appreciate your efforts to make education 

more accessible to all.   
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FROM OUR EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, Cynthia Basil Howard 

Dear Friends, 

Children are at the heart of everything we do.  We are clear and resolved in our   
mission.  Today, more of us than ever before understand the need for a Foundation 
whose main focus is to be committed to helping the precious young people 
throughout our community.  

This year’s newsletter highlights our past year which would not have been as       
successful without YOU as partners in our mission. THANK YOU.  However, the 
needs of our students are substantial. We need YOU to help us continue with our 

important work.  

An application for scholarship assistance submitted to us this year struck me deeply when I read the     
section for Principal comments. One Principal wrote about a family situation that she just discovered,   
telling us that the family has been eating only rice and eggs for months because that is what they could 
afford.  Yet, despite this family’s financial hardships, they were working hard to be able to send two      
children to their local Catholic elementary school because they knew it would provide their children      
opportunities they did not have and sought for their children.  

Another story surrounds a public school teacher whose husband had died in an unusual situation (we 
don’t want to reveal too much of this instance). Due to these extraordinary circumstances, the family 
needed much therapy.  The Mom’s comments to us were that the Catholic school welcomed her with 
open arms, so much so that the school became a family to this mother and children in need. This widowed 
Mom said sending her children to Catholic school was “the best decision of her life”. 

And then there is the single Dad of three who drives a school bus, working two jobs because he desires to 
send all three of his children to Catholic school. I pictured their everyday schedules in my minds’ eye and 
remain in awe of this family and the many families who sacrifice so much for their children.  

Finally, I read comments from the Grandparent who is taking care of her grandchild who now resides with 
her. The Grandmother had retired and expected her life to go one way when her grandchild’s family fell 
apart.  This Grandmother so deeply values a Catholic education that she is now cleaning houses to pay for 
her  grandchild’s tuition and expenses at one of our Catholic schools.   

There are hundreds of stories like these that come to our office each year and these families are            
desperately looking for assistance. We simply do not have enough funds to help each of them, and that is 
why the work of our Distribution Committee can be very heavy at times.  However, we are hopeful and 
optimistic about the hundreds of children we do help each year.  Our goal is to grow from year to year as 
we proceed into the future. Will you help us help these local students? 

If you would like to understand our organization at a deeper level, please give me a call.  We foster a     

culture of kindness and respect.  Thank you to our Board of Trustees, our staff, our donors, our educators 

and related staff who see the meaning behind this work.  

They see the uniqueness and value of our children, who are 

our future, and leaders of the world at large. I invite you to 

learn more about our work, our partners and our          

stewardship of our funds. Join with us in making an           

impact and building the  Foundation for the Advancement 

of Catholic Schools together. Thank you and peace to you.        

Yours truly, 
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 Congratulations Class of 2023! 
We are proud of all the graduates from Northwest Catholic High School,                           

St. Paul Catholic High School and East Catholic High School.   
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 Albertus Magnus College 

Allegheny College 

Anna Maria College 

Appalachian State University 

Assumption University 

Auburn University 

Baylor University 

Bentley University 

Boston College 

Boston University 

Bowie State University 

Bryant University  

Bucknell University 

Capital Community College 

Case Western Reserve University 

Central CT State University 

Clark University 

Clarkson University 

Clemson University 

Coastal Carolina University 

College of Charleston 

The College of Wooster 

Colorado State University 

Connecticut College 

Cornell University 

Creighton University 

Dayton University  

Delaware State University 

DeSales University 

Duke University 

East Carolina University 

Eastern CT State University 

Elon University 

Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University 

Endicott College 

Fairfield University 

Fitchburg State University 

Florida Gulf Coast University 

Florida Southern College 

Fordham University 

Framingham State University 

Franklin Pierce University  

The George Washington University 

Harding University 

Hofstra University  

Holy Cross University 

Howard University 

Ithaca College 

Keene State College 

Lebanon Valley College 

Lehigh University 

Lincoln Technical Institute 

Manchester Community College 

Marist College 

Marymount Manhattan College 

Merrimack College 

Morgan State University 

Mount Holyoke College 

Muhlenburg College 

Naugatuck Valley Community College 

New England College 

New York University 

Northeastern University 

Nova Southeastern University 

Ohio State University 

Pace University  

Paul Smith’s College 

Pennsylvania State University 

Post University 

Providence College 

Purdue University 

Putnam Science Academy 

Quinnipiac University 

Regis College 

Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute 

Rivier University 

Rochester Institute of Technology 

Roger Williams University 

Salve Regina University 

San Diego State University 

Sacred Heart University 

Saint Anselm College 

Saint John’s University 

Saint Joseph’s University, PA 

Saint Lawrence University 

Seton Hall University 

Siena College 

Southern New Hampshire University 

Springfield College 

Springfield Technical Comm. College 

Stonehill College 

Suffolk University 

Syracuse University 

Texas Tech University 

Tufts University 

Tunxis Community College  

Tuskegee University 

United States Marine Corp 

United States Merchant Marine Acad. 

University of Arizona 

University of California, Santa Barbara 

University of Colorado, Boulder 

University of Connecticut 

University of Delaware 

University of Hartford 

University of Maine 

University of Maryland 

University of Massachusetts  

University of Michigan 

University of Mississippi 

University of New England 

University of New Hampshire 

University of New Haven 

University of North Carolina 

University of Notre Dame 

University of Pittsburgh 

University of Rhode Island 

University of Saint Joseph 

University of Scranton 

University of South Carolina 

University of Vermont 

University of Wisconsin 

Villanova University 

Virginia Tech 

Western Michigan University 

Western New England University 

Wofford College 

Worcester Academy 

Worcester Polytechnic University 

 

 

 

 

See where the Archdiocesan high school graduates are headed! 



 

 

The Foundation gratefully acknowledges the support of the 
following sponsors and donors.                                              

Will YOU give today and join our Honor Roll? 
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DONORS 
Rev. James J. Aherne 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Albanesi 
Albertus Magnus College 
Mr. Peter C. Alegi 
Ms. Patricia Anderson 
Mr. Marc Angliletta 
Anthem Blue Cross and Blue Shield 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms. Coleen M. Antico 
Mr. Anthony Argento 
Mr. and Mrs. Manuel N. Astiasaran 
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Augustyn 
Mrs. Ellen Aversa 
Avery Heights Retirement Village 
Mr. John F. Barry 
Ms. Evelyn Benoit 
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth G. Benoit 
Mrs. Marie P. Bernabucci 
Ms. Judith L. Bigda 
Mr. and Mrs. Roland J. Bishop, Jr.  
Rev. Lawrence R. Bock 
Mr. Thomas A. Bozek 
Dr. and Mrs. Harry C. Briggs 
Mr. John A. Brunalli 
Mr. Kevin J. Budds 
Mr. Francis W. Busch 
Ms. Amy Buzzell 
Mr. Edward L. Caputo 
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Carey 
Mrs. Patricia Carey 
Carmon Funeral Homes, Inc. 
Richard Carroll and Barbara Roach 
Ms. Carol Lynne Casey 
Mr. John Cassidy 
Ms. Emma Cavagnuolo 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Chamberlin 

Christian Brothers Inv. Services, Inc.  
Ruth Sangar Conant Trust 
Mr. James Connor 
Mr. Joseph J. Corning 
Corpus Christi School 
Mr. Matthew J. Cosciello 
Douglas E. and Jennifer Coté 
Coursey & Company 
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Cronin 
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Crozier III 
Crystal Restoration Services, LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Cummings 
Mr. Thomas Vincent Daily 
Ms. Elizabeth Daly-Standish 
D’Ambrosio Ecclesiastical Art Studios, Inc. 

Mrs. Jeanette D. Day 
Mr. Ernest J. DeFrancesco 
Dr. and Mrs. Mark S. DeFrancesco 
Mr. Richard Dighello 
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Dolan 
Rev. Aidan N. Donahue 
Ms. Michelle Drevas 
Mr. Eugene L. Duarte 
Ms. Roxann Dubicki 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Emard 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald S. Fawthrop 
Ms. Christine Feest-Lucian 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken J. Fellows 
Ms. Kristen Ferris 
Fiducient Advisors 
Mr. Robert Field 
Mr. James Flaherty, Jr. 
Attorney Patrick J. Flaherty 
Mr. and Mrs. Matt Fleury 
Mr. and Mrs. John Flores 
Miss Janice R. Frank 
Franklin Products, Inc. 
Friends of Rosa DeLauro 
Ms. Annelise Fusco 
Ms. Rosa Gatti 
Gemini Networks, Inc.  
Attorney and Mrs. Brian A. Giantonio 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger E. Goldbeck, Jr.  
Mr. Thomas L. Goodrum 
Mr. Michael J. Grillaert 
Michael and Nancy Guay 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Gugliotti 
Mr. and Mrs. William Guiel 
Dr. Marie S. Gustin 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank E. Hall 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ms. Ellen M. Hancock 
Mr. Gary Hanson 
Mr. Seth O. Harris, Jr.  
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Healey 
Healthcare Services Group 
Highland Park Families Foundation 
Ms. Anne Hildreth 
Mr. Robert J. Hilliard 
Maximilian E. and Marion O. Hoffman 
Foundation, Inc.  
Sister Irene Holowesko, RSM 
Holy Trinity School  
Hooker & Holcombe, Inc.  
Jack M. Horak, Esq.  
Cynthia and Michael Howard 
Charles E. and Joyce Hunt 
Mr. John M. Hurley 
Deacon and Mrs. Peter R. Hyde 
Mr. and Mrs. Alphonse Ippolito 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Jenny 
The John G. Martin Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kalat 
Hugh F. Keefe, Esq.   
Margaret and Edward Kelly 
Maureen Kerrigan and Jeff Dentler 
Klingman Law LLC 
Knights of Columbus Supreme Council 
Attorney and Mrs. Andrew S. Knott 
Mr. and Mrs. Karl Kuhn 
Ms. Sheila Laing 
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Lamenzo 
Mrs. Clara A. Lawhorn 
The Honorable and Mrs. James L. Lawlor 
Mr. and Mrs. Clifford G. Leach 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Lenihan 

Mrs. Karen Lesiak  
Lincoln Financial Group  
Alma K. Loiseau 
Rev. Joseph E. Looney 
Mr. Matthew Lynch and Ms. Susan Banks 
M&T Bank 
Ms. Megan MacDonald 
Dr. William A. MacDonnell 
Ms. Mary Mahar 
Mr. Thomas M. Mahar 
Mr. Jay F. Malcynsky 
Mr. Salvatore Malespini 
Mr. Mark Mancini 
The Most Rev. Henry J. Mansell, D.D.  
Mr. Gilles Marchand 
MARCUM LLP 
The McAuley 
McCarter & English, LLP 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne P. McCormack 
Mr. John J. McDermott III 
Mr. Patrick T. McGovern 
Mr. Adam Mclaughlin 
Mr. Robert H. McManus 
Barbara Rose McNamara 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Meoni 
Mr. Albert Merkt 
Mike’s Factory Direct 
Ms. Jane I. Milas 
Mr. Mark Molloy 

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony M. Mongiello  
Mr. and Mrs. Robert & Pamela Mongillo 
Mr. Robert Mongillo 
Rev. James M. Moran 
Mrs. Sheila S. Moses 
The Hon. And Mrs. John F. Mulcahy 
Rev. Edmund Nadolny 
National Investment Services, Inc.  
New Haven Bank 
Nicola, Yester & Company 
Lt. Colonel Lesbia Nieves  
Mrs. Ilse M. Nigro 
Northwest Catholic High School 
Deacon John O’Donovan 
Mr. and Mrs. John J. O’Gorman 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond R. Oneglia 
Paula and Christopher Ostop 
Nancy and Paul Palmisano 
Margaret M. Palowski 
Miss Joan C. Pavano 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward F. Peltier 
Pfizer Fdn Matching Gifts Program 
Ms. Elizabeth Phillips 
Ms. Alisa Picerno  
PMA Companies 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Querfeld 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Quinlan 
Jacqueline M. Reardon, Esq.  
Reid & Riege Foundation 
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan F. Reik 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael E. Riley 
Mr. and Mrs. Justin D. Ringling 
Ritoli Orthodontics  
Rose Hill Memorial Park  
St. Francis Hospital and Medical Center 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Savage 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Sawicki 
Marianne and Robert J. Sawicki 
Anita L. Schepker, Esq. & James Schepker 
Rev. Msgr. Gerard G. Schmitz  
Sen. Lisa Seminara & Mr. Nicholas Seminara 

Deacon and Mrs. Richard M. Sennett 
Ms. Louise Motto Setaro 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Shea 
Ms. Julie Simplicio 
Mr. Mark C. Sinatro 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Sposito 
St. Anthony Rectory 
St. Joseph Friary  
St. Mary Church  
St. Paul Catholic High School 
Joseph Stafford Associates, Realtors  
Mr. Michael J. Sullivan  
The L. Suzio-York Hill Companies 
TD Bank  
Patricia A. Teufel and Thomas M. Driscoll 
The Hartford Financial Services Group 
The Portland Group 

The Tomasso Group 
Ms. Vernette Townsend 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Tracz 
Ms. Amber Tucker  
Peter J. Tyrrell, Esq.   
Ms. Beatrice O. Ukraincik 
University of Saint Joseph 
USA Hauling & Recycling, Inc.  
Virtus Investment Partners  
Voya Foundation  
Rev. Msgr. David M. Walker 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Waterbury 
Webster Financial Advisors 
Mr. Thomas A. Weidman 
Wentworth-DeAngelis Insurance 
Mr. and Mrs. Olin West 
Whittlesey 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian D. Williamson 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Wilson 
Yale New Haven Hospital 
Mrs. Jacquelyn B. Yiznitsky 
Zeisler & Zeisler 
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This  list includes donations and  in-

kind support made between             

7-1-2022 and   6-30-2023.  We hope 

to be able to add YOUR name to 

next year’s HONOR ROLL list.  Look 

for our Annual Fund letter which will 

be sent in late fall:  Investing in 

Futures - FACS Fund 2023! 
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“My education is crucial for my family and me and I am lucky to be given the opportunity to      

attend such an amazing institution.  There are so many others out there who wish to have the 

opportunities that I am given, and for that I am grateful.  Furthermore, being recognized and 

acknowledged for my continued devotion to both my school and education means more to my family 

and I than I can begin to express.  Knowing there are people out there who yearn to give       

students just like me amazing opportunities via scholarships, aid, or whatever it may be makes 

me even more appreciative, and I hope to continue doing amazing things for such selfless people 

and organizations.”  - Aubrey D.  

 

“The support given to me through this scholarship has allowed me to attend Catholic high school 

and experience a new level of education that I have never felt before.  Never once before have I 

felt so connected to the community which makes it feel like it’s one big family.”  -  Mario R. 

 

  

“The strong community rooted in Christian values has given me a sense of 

purpose and  direction that I would not have had at a public school.  Being 

able to pray daily with my friends, teachers, and classmates contributes to 

our solidarity and unity.  While no institution is free of division, what 

brings and holds us together is much stronger than those things which 

might separate us.  If it weren’t for the financial support provided by FACS 

my life, both now and in the future, would be radically different.  Thank 

you so much for providing this opportunity for me!” -  Summer T. 

                               

“This scholarship has provided me with a plethora of opportunities, some 

of which are the opportunity to learn, the opportunity to succeed, and 

most importantly to better myself.  I can say with confidence that if not 

for this scholarship, these possibilities would’ve been harder for me to 

come by, and this is due in part to said scholarship allowing my family 

to afford Catholic high school, an environment that fosters these          

capabilities.” - Peter M. 

   

“This scholarship means a lot to me because having this financial aid allows me to go to a 

Catholic school.  I am very grateful and without this I am not sure where I would be  

today.  Having gone to a Catholic school my entire life truly allows me to love and           

appreciate the atmosphere and community feel that they provide.” - Ciara C.  

 

The following are excerpts from essays written by high school student 
scholarship recipients to FACS.   
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With much gratitude, we thank you.   

Please consider FACS in your charitable giving.  

How can you help?  
 

 

Mail a check to:   FACS  

    92 Hopmeadow Street 

    Weatogue, CT  06089 
 

Visit us online at:   www.facshartford.org 
 

Call our office:    860-325-5096 
 

Make a gift from an IRA 
As of 2023, donors who are at least 72 years old can consider making a qualified charitable 

distribution to FACS from a qualified IRA. The gift can be counted toward a minimum        

distribution, though it is not tax-deductible and cannot be counted as income. 

 

Reach out to Cynthia Basil Howard, Executive Director, at 860-325-5096 for more     

information.  Consult your tax advisor for advice.   

  

  

Note Updated  

Address 

 



 

 

 
 
 

92 Hopmeadow Street 
Weatogue, CT  06089 

 
Foundation for the  Advancement 
 of Catholic Schools  
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Non-Profit  

Organization PAID,   

Hartford, CT   

Permit No. 2015 

 

Working together  and making a di f ference.   
Thankful  for  our Partners!  

           

 

      12th Annual FORE FACS Golf Classic and Dinner 

  
 
 

You won’t want to miss it.  Help FACS help students! 
 

 

 

Ready to play at one of CT’s premier courses?  
Please join us for golf and/or dinner! 

 

Monday, August 28, 2023 
 

 

TPC River Highlands 

Cromwell, CT   

 

9:30 Registration Begins, Driving Range & Putting Green Open 

11:00 Box Lunch and Shotgun Start 

3:34 Cocktails and Hors d’ouevres 

4:45 Dinner Buffet and Program  

Scan QR code or contact FACS for Registration Brochure 


